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Ref.No. MGIAI—IS/2O24q_IO

The Head

Radiation Applications Safety Division,

Dr. P.K Dash Sharma,

AERB, Niyamak Bhavan, Anushakti Nagar,
Mumbai-400094.

Subject:  Request for Amendment in Course Title and Clarification on Seat Allocation
for M.Sc. Nuclear Medicine Technology.

Respected Sir,

[ am .writing in reference to your letter Ref No. AERB/RASD/NM/MGIAHS
University/2024/443 regarding the permission to conduct the Masters program in Nuclear

Medicine Technology.

We kindly submit that as per the perrhission granted to us under Schedule-IT of the Mahatma
Gandhi University of Medical Sciences and Technology Act, 2011 to conduct M.Sc. Nuclear

Medicine Technology (NMT) course, we had applied to the AERB to accord permission to
conduct this course. Assessment for the permission by the AERB was also done for M.Sc.
(NMT). But the course nomenclature meéntioned in your permission letter has been mentioned
as "M.Sc. (Nuclear Medicine)" which, as a matter of fact, should have been M.Sc. (Nuclear
Medicine Technology). It is therefore requested to kindly amend nomenclature as M.Sc.
(Nuclear Medicine Technology) in place of M.Sc. (Nuclear Medicine). '

Further, it is submitted that we had proposed permission for admission on 15 seats but your
above said letter is silent on the intake capacity. As such; we have taken that the intake
d by you and accordingly we are proceeding

capacity 15, as applied by us has been accepte
r the academic year 2024-25 in M.Sc. (Nuclear Medicine

further for admissions fo
Technology).

We look forward to your prompt response on this matter.

Thank you for your kind attention to this request.

Yours faithfully,

Dr. Bhavana Singhal _,
Principal Dr. Bhavana Singhal
Principal ) .
MG Institute of Allied Health Sciences
Jaipur
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Dr. P. K. Dash Sharma : Tel: (022) 2599 0656
Head, Radiation Applications Safety Division. FAX: (022) 2599 0650
; E-mail: head.rasd@@aerb.gov.in

Ref No.: AERB/RASD/NM/MGIAHS University/2024/< ) £ ; July22, 2024,

Sub: ML.Sc. (Nuclear Medicine Technology) Course-regarding

This is in reference to your email dated July 15, 2024 received by this division requesting
correction in the name of the Nuclear Medicine Technology course mentioned in our letter vide
Ref No.: AERB/RASD/NM/MGIAHS University/2024/443 dated June 12,2024 and clarification
on the number of candidates to be admitted per year for the course.

In this regard . it may please be noted that name of the Nuclear Medicine Technologist course
shall be read as M.Sc. (Nuclear Medicine Technology) course as mentioned in our letter vide Ref .
No.: AERB/RASD/NM/MGIAHS University/2024/443 dated June 12,2024,

With respect to the query on the number of candidates to be admitted per year for the course, it is
the prerogative of the*course-conducting institute to determine the same based on the available
infrastructure for providing adequate training. However, AERB has no objection for admitting the
proposed number of candidates for the M.Sc. (Nuclear Medicine Technology) coursg as mentioned
in your proposal.

! q’:q}
V
(P.K.Dash Sharma)

Dr. S. K. Meena,

Director,

Mahatma Gandhi Institute of Allied Health Sciences,
Jaipur, Rajasthan-302022

Copy to: Head, RP&AD, BARC for information please:



